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SUBJECT:  Introduction, Volunteer Hours 
 
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
Welcome to “Back to School” season and the harvesting of your gardens.  Overnight 
temperatures have reached single digits, so the garden season may soon be over, here at Cold 
Lake. 
 
Please allow me to introduce myself.  I am the new Military Ordinariate CWL Treasurer, and I’m 
in the process of handing over and learning from Coreena Cole.  The great advantage I have is 
that she is also here in Cold Lake, and is readily available for consultation.  I am still relatively 
new to the Military Ordinariate CWL Admin Committee, and on a learning curve as far as 
when/how things are done throughout the year. 
 
My military career has been in Logistics/Finance, and after serving 33 years in the Regular 
Force, I am now working in a Reserve Class A job.  I am on the executive of several volunteer 
organizations, and devote much of my free time toward these endeavours. 
 
More information will be coming out later as we approach annual reports, but this is just a 
reminder to keep track of all the volunteer hours for your various councils, so we can present a 
fairly accurate report.  In my current council, we pass around a brightly coloured sheet of paper 
with the previous month at the top of the page.  The sheet is circulated around during the 
meeting, and everyone writes down their volunteer hours for the previous month.  No names go 
on the sheet, just numbers, so the info remains anonymous.  We estimate a few additional hours 
for the members not present that we know are doing community volunteering.  We have many 
ladies that are not able to attend the meetings, but are very visible in their participation in helping 
to support a wide variety of church and community activities.  After the sheet has fully circulated 
to all members present at the meeting, it is returned to the treasurer so she can keep a running 
tally for the year.  This makes reporting in January much easier than trying to back track 
information for an entire year.  The bright paper helps avoid losing the info during the meeting, 
before it gets back to the treasurer! 
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If you are trying to decide what to do with your hard earned money, please keep in mind the 
Military Ordinariate Volunteer Funds, including The Vocation Fund, Mickey Scott Fund, and the 
recently established Convention Fund. 
 
Time is flying so quickly, it will be annual report time before we know it!  Have a wonderful fall 
season, and I hope to be in touch again before the end of the calendar year. 
 
 
Shelley Bahm 
MO CWL Provincial Treasurer 


